BUDGET COMMITTEE

Meeting minutes

August 19, 2014
Present:   Roger Grey, Vice Chair; Jeff Jenkins, John Olmstead, Ralph Rathjen, and Bob Veloski; Town Administrator
At 6:46 pm, Vice Chair Jenkins recognized the presence of a quorum and called the meeting to order.

Minutes


Roger Grey made a motion to approve the minutes of July 15, 2014, 2nd by John Olmstead, Vice Chair Jenkins stated that the handout is missing from the web site posted minutes, all were in favor.
Mail/Correspondence

Vice Chair Jenkins checked the mail box, memo for town report submission by December 17.  
Review of Financial Report 

None received. No July report in box and also the FY14 final report have also not been submitted for our review.
Old Business


Roger Grey suggested that the committee come up with a position on budget increases and salary increases. Roger feels that the taxpayers and especially the department heads need to know what the budget committee is expecting. However Roger also feels that there are a few members present and everyone should be at the meeting to decide on the Budget Committee’s position as a group.  Vice Chair Jenkins stated that the members present should think about this to discuss for the next meeting as well as the member no present via reading these minutes should also come to the next meeting prepared to make a decision on this matter.  John mentioned that the Fire Department will be putting in for two more full time people.  John mentioned that the Library was not looking for a raise as they got one last year.  Vice Chair Jenkins clarified the fire departments request as more man power or more hours and if this replaces something else within the department.  John will look further.  Ralph added that the BOS have asked the departments level fund the budgets and have a wish list for review from each department. Ralph stated that he feels that in order to make a stand that reviewing each budget, line by line, and coming up with a recommendation from there.  The committee discussed that the BOS have voted on a 1.5% pay increase, however at the town meeting last year, the Library had their funding restored to their request which included a pay increase.  Jeff questioned if the Library will be putting in for another raise this year or if this means the rest of the town employees get the 1.5% and the Library gets none. John clarified that the Library is not asking for another raise this year. In addition the BOS are talking about Part-Time employees for benefits and not a raise.  Vice Chair Jenkins encouraged budget committee members to attend weekly BOS meetings so that we are informed.  Ralph mentioned that there are several audio recordings on the town web site. It was also discussed that the departments make their line item expenditures as representative as possible for us to follow. (vs. just making the bottom line equals the approved request.)
New Business
Roger reported that he is now the Chair of the CIP and will report to the budget committee when needed as the liaison.  
There were no other liaison reports were given.
Other


None
Adjourn


At 7:20 pm, John Olmstead made a motion to adjourn, 2nd by Roger Grey all were in favor.

Respectfully submitted,

 Katy Wells, Budget Committee Member and Secretary
